VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE
COUNCIL MEETING
July 2, 2013

Mayor Bowman opened the July 2, 2013 meeting at 7:00pm with a prayer and led those
present in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Present at the regular meeting of council was Campbell, Bockbrader, Cox, Long,
Rothenbuhler (entered at 7:17pm), and Schuerman. Others present were Harold Brown —
Sentinel Tribune, Russell Eby, Ed Wozniak, Solicitor Marsh, Police Chief Darling, and the
clerk.

Minutes: Campbell moved and Cox seconded to approve the June 18, 2013 regular meeting
minutes. Motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report: Long made a motion to approve payment of bills in the amount of
$4,888.84 and Schuerman seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Mayor:
The Community Garage Sale will be JuI%/ 20",
The Pemberville Free Fair is August 14" — 17™.

Wood County Park Grant requests were submitted for the following items.
1. Resurfacing of the Tennis Courts — Village portion $632
2. Parking Lot at North West Park — Village portion $900
3. Chairs & Umbrellas at the Pool — Village portion shipping

Cox:
Finance will be meeting next week to discuss insurance quotes. All are encouraged to attend.

Long:
BPA are meeting tonight.

Long requested that each Council member bring a suggestion back to the next meeting of an
area that Council as a whole could visit to discuss any issues that may need addressed. The
date and time of the visits will be determined at the next meeting. Solicitor Marsh said this
could be done as part of a regular Council meeting as long as it is post as such.

Schuerman:
Schuerman asked that the Ash Tree Removal Grant be investigated.

Schuerman explained that there are some maintenance issues that need addressed in the
Public restrooms.

Other:
The Police Activity Report for June 18, 2013 thru July 2, 2013 was distributed.

Finance Committee will meet July 10 at 7pm.



The July Calendar was distributed as well as monthly calendars for the remainder of the year.
Council discussed cars that have not moved in some time.

Sidewalk obstructions were discussed. Planning Commission was asked to determine if
further restrictions and/or guidelines are needed.

Mayor Bowman adjourned the meeting at 7:34pm.



